Physical Education Annual Review Meeting

Tuesday, February 7, 2012


The Physical Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Tuesday, February 7, 2012 in the GCMS High School Library.  Those in attendance were:  Chad Acree, Mike Allen, Amy Doman, Jeff Elder, Kathy Hussey, Jim Lewis, Chrystal Little, Sharon Pool, and Judy Weber-Jones. Curriculum pacing, concerns, and ideas were discussed.  Also, due to the increased concern nationally about obese children, each building level was requested to respond to the question of how they address those students who do not put forth 100% in physical activity during class time.

Elementary School:  Jeff Elder and Chrystal Little


The elementary school has added a program to their curriculum this year, which is called, “Race Across America”.  The students wear pedometers one day a week, and then run or walk for approximately twenty minutes.  At the end of class, they record their number of steps on a slip of paper. The teachers have found that during the sessions when pedometers are used, the students get very excited about getting their “best” scores.  Mr. Elder and Mrs. Little convert the students’ steps into miles.  There is a United States map hanging in the hallway, and each week the teachers draw a line to indicate how far the students have traveled.  At the end of the year, the class that has traveled the farthest twill receive a special treat or field trip.  The trip began in California.  Currently, they are in Nevada.  

The elementary p.e. teachers have also implemented a program to motivate the students.  A lot of positive verbal feedback is utilized during class sessions. 


Jeff and Chrystal also reported that there is no problem with students participating at a high level of activity during p.e. classes.  There are a limited number of obese students at the elementary school.  The p.e. teachers are pleased because those students who have a weight problem do not complain about participating, and are often some of the most physically involved students.  Occasionally, a student will come to class without p.e. shoes.  But the teachers have extra shoes that students can borrow, so participation is not an issue.  

Middle School:  Chad Acree and Amy Doman

The middle school has not made any changes to their curriculum.  Chad and Amy addressed the concern about student involvement in required physical activity.  They stated that it is not an issue at the middle school.  There are two fitness days a week, and the students are aware of the schedule.  One day is a cardiovascular day.  In the beginning of the year, the students begin with a requirement of either walking or running for a three-minute period of time.  Throughout the year, the minutes are gradually increased.  So by the time the students are required to walk or run at an eight-minute stretch, it is not a problem for them. The teachers noted that the eighth graders are used to the run/walk routine, and have the stamina to run the distance from the beginning of the year.  The sixth graders have not done this on a routine basis, so it takes awhile for them to adjust to the routine.
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High School:  Mike Allen, Kathy Hussey, Jim Lewis, and Judy Weber-Jones

The fitness p.e. course has increased in the number of sections over the last few years, which is a great indictor of students’ desire to improve their physical activity level.  Jim Lewis said that a few years ago, it was difficult to motivate students to work out.  Now, the number of students who don’t want to participate has decreased, which is a plus.  It appears that peer pressure plays a part in getting students to participate, though there is still a minority who do not give 100%.  Fitness students spend time in the weight room doing both cardio and plyometric workouts, in addition to the weightlifting.  Students who are not in a sport during a season are strongly encouraged to go to the weight room on days when they are unable to finish their workouts during a class period. One workout option that is offered is called, “Bigger, Faster, Stronger”.  While it is a football workout, it can be used for any student who is interested.  It was also noted that an increase in the number of students who now have a membership at Choose 2 Change is a plus for increasing physical activity, and working on making it a life-long routine.

The teachers discussed some problems concerning scheduling for the second semester.  There were a couple of students who were interested in moving from regular p.e. to fitness p.e., or visa versa, and the requests were denied.  Since the request was for the same hour of class, the students were unsure as to why the change could not occur.  (*Please see Mr. Lindy’s response below.)  

 Ms. Hussey reported that in the past, students who did not bring clothes to class could not dress, and therefore, would get an “F” for participation on that day.  That no longer occurs, because there are clothes that students must borrow so that they can participate.  The teachers stated that it is interesting to note that now; students will borrow clothes from other students so that they don’t have to use the extra p.e. clothes. 


The high school p.e. teachers discussed the concern that the bowling unit may have to be eliminated this year, due to bussing costs.  While the teachers understand the issue, they hate to lose the bowling unit.  It has been done since the early 60’s and has always been a favorite part of p.e. for the students.  The teachers find it to be a good cross-curricular activity in that it ties in other subjects, including math skills.  Like exercise, golf, and archery, it can be a lifelong sport that the students could enjoy, once they have learned the basic skills of the game.  (Note:  Mr. Lindy notified the teachers after the meeting date that the bowling unit has now been approved.)
*Mr. Lindy responded that page 20 in the GCMS Agenda book gives information on schedule changes.  It is important that each student follows protocol so that all students are afforded the same course change procedure.  The agenda book states:

“Second semester changes must be the result of a counseling conference at least two weeks prior to the beginning of first semester exams.  The change must be finalized before the second semester begins.  It is recommended that problems with classes be discussed as they arise rather than at the end of a semester.” 
